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Comments: Fixed anchors are essential to protecting the safety of climbers and are not prohibited under the

Wilderness Act of 1964. The already existing climbing policies have allowed use of fixed anchors for more than

half a century, which allows for the art of outdoor climbing to continue being safe for both climbers and the land

alike. Prohibiting fixed anchors only creates an obstacle to regular maintenance of anchors  and appropriate

wilderness exploration. It would also disrupt preexisting routes, threatening some of the greatest climbing

achievements in the world. In order to preserve climbing legacies and the integrity of safe outdoor climbing and

exploration, it is essential to protect existing routes and fixed anchors against removal. Restricting the

establishment of new routes to "existing climbing opportunities" on non-Wilderness lands is unenforceable and

will create confusion amongst land managers and climbers. 


